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President’s Message

We are approaching the starting gate as we begin 
gearing up for 2007.  We kicked off January with 
our 2006 Annual Meeting and banquet.  I must say 
that I feel this was the best banquet ever!  (Well at 
least in the 6 years I have been on the board).  Ev-
erything went very smoothly and I think everyone 
had a great time.  A big thank you to our speak-
ers, Chuck Bright and Roger Hammer.  They truly 
added some insight to the meetings as well as a lot 
of humor.   Congrats to all the award winners—es-
pecially Russ Gald & Conrad Lewison as recipients 
of our biggest honors of the night, Horseperson of 
the Year and James Laird Memorial Award for Excel-
lence.  

We also had our biggest auction ever! We made al-
most $6,000 at this year’s auction!!  A BIG SHOUT 
OUT to everyone who donated and bought items at 
the silent and live auctions this year.  We gotta give 
great credit to auctioneer Bob Wedel for being able 
to work the crowd and to Wayne Weaver, Model of 
the Year.  We cannot forget the generosity of Ken 
Rucker as he purchased autographed Dave Magee 
colors for $750 and then donated them back to the 
Wisconsin Harness Racing Hall of Fame—Thanks 
Ken!!

We are very lucky to have Becky Swinehart and 
Gary Rath re-elected to 3 year terms on the Board 
of Directors.  Becky has done an absolute phenom-
enal job with fund raising and I am looking forward 
to working with Gary as the racing season begins.  
And yes, the membership is stuck with me for an-
other 3 years as I was re-elected to the board and 
as President for another year.  I do thank everyone 
for their continued support, and I encourage you 
to let me know if you have any new ideas that the 
WHHA can do.  

Please enjoy reading through the annual meeting 
notes and recaps in this newsletter.  Don’t forget 
that the Midwest Horse Fair is coming up in April—if 
you can help out, even for a few hours, please let 
Becky Swinehart know.  Also the calendar raffle will 
soon be in full swing.  You can also contact Becky 
for more information.  

I hope everyone is able to get training early this 
year.  Our first meet is in June in Monroe—hope to 
see you there! :-)

-Gabe

WHHA Board of Directors

Name			   Title		  Term Expires

Gabe Wand		  President		  2009

Rick Davis		  Vice-President	 2007

Susan Schroeder	 Treasurer		  2008

Jeanne Marquis	 Secretary		  2008

Becky Swinehart	 Fundraising		  2009

Brian McMahon				    2007

Basil Remley					     2008

Gary Rath					     2009

Jeanne Wendricks				    2007

Board Member Phone Numbers

Gabe			   608-574-5468
Rick 			   715-387-1083
Susan			   414-379-2494
Jeanne M.		  608-849-7669
Becky			   608-868-4874
Brian			   262-878-2634
Basil			   608-882-5864
Gary			   815-353-3181
Jeanne W.		  920-499-5287

Board Member Meeting Attendance
Feb April May July Oct

Gabe x x x x x
Rick x x x x
Susan x x x x x
Jeanne M. x x x x x
Becky x x x x
Brian x x x x x
Basil x x x x x
Gary NA x
Jeanne W. x

Bits & Pieces



Trackside

 On the cover:
	 Scenes from the Annual Meeting

Membership to Race
At least one owner/lessee or the trainer of a horse 
entered to race must be a WHHA member in good 
standing (2007 member) to race at any WHHA 
sponsored and co-sponsored meets.
All drivers must be a member of the WHHA in order 
to race at WHHA sponsored or co-sponsored meets.

WHHA Raffle Calendar
2007 markes the beginning of a new fundraiser for 
the WHHA - Wisconsin Harness Racing Raffle Calen-
dars.  For $20 you will receive a 12-month calendar 
and 56 chances to win between $25-$100.  We are 
looking to get these out to tack shops, feed mills, 
big companies, etc.  To order your calendar, or 
more if you would like to help selling the calendars, 
please call Becky Swinehart at (608) 868-4874 or 
email calendar@wiharnessracing.com
Order your 2007 Wisconsin Harness Racing Raffle 
Calendar TODAY!

Midwest Horse Fair
This year we will again have a demonstration at the 
Midwest Horse Fair, held at the Alliant Energy Cen-
ter in Madison, Wisc.  We are looking for volunteers 
to man the booth (and horses!) in the barn.  Please 
call Becky Swinehart at (608) 868-4874 with avail-
able dates/times you can help.
A big thank you goes to those that have already 
committed to working at the horse fair: Fannies 

Mark (owner: Becky Swinehart), Dapple of My Eye 
(Brenda O’Beirne), Miles Mirage (Abby Bayer), 
Javelina (Gregg Nebgen) & Jimmy Champion (Mag-
gie Steiner).  For more information on the Midwest 
Horse Fair, visit www.midwesthorsefair.com.

Upcoming Events
HTA Annual Meeting
  March 9-13 in Fort Lauderdale, FL
WHHA Board Meeting
  March 25 in Dane, Wisc.
Midwest Horse Fair
  April 20-22 in Madison, Wisc.

Thank You
A big thank you to our annual meeting speakers: 
Chuck Bright, Dr. Friedman and Roger Hammer.  
Their ideas and practices were educational but 
entertaining as well.  We’d also like to thank Jamie 
Rucker & the USTA for arranging Mr. Hammer’s visit 
to Wisconsin.





Nukes Himself
No Nukes - Herself - Best of All
p, 3, 1:55; 5, 1:53 ($358,394)

Nukes Himself has 17 foals that have taken racing marks under 2:00

Sire of winners of more than $775,000

  Standing just 6 miles south of the Wisconsin - Illinois border!

  **2007 Stud Fee: $1,000**
  Shipped Semen Available

Sub 1:55 Winners 
Four Star Mike		  4, 1:50.4 ($49,533)
Nananukes			  5, 1:52.3 ($47,661)
El Gees Mr Q		  6, 1:52.4 ($226,847)
C Don			   4, 1:54.0 ($29,002)
Prairie Would Ya’		  6, 1:54.2 ($107,457)
Uknowwho Iam		  4, 1:54.4 ($54,359)

Cedar Knoll Farm
Jon & Valerie Sheldon

14005 Durkee Road
Harvard, IL 60033

(815) 648-2123



October '06 Meeting Minutes

Wisconsin Harness Horse Association
Board of Director’s Meeting

Saturday, October 21, 2006-10:00 AM
6651 Hyslop Road, Dane, WI

Present: Susan Schroeder, Gabe Wand, Rick Davis, 
Brian McMahon, Jeanne Marquis, Basil Remley
Supporting guests:  Nancy Remley, Deb Davis
Absent: Jeanne Wendricks, Gary Rath, Becky 
Swinehart
1. Gabe began a little late as navigation trials and a 
new yearling purchase were shared.
2.  Minutes of the last meeting were moved ap-
proved by Rick and seconded by Basil.
3. Treasurers Report.  Susan announced that she 
had just received the remainder of the $500 from 
the USTA as the matching funds for the promotion 
grant we had received this summer. The donations 
from the Bensons and the Roy Kline Memorial were 
put into the Money Market Account. (Gabe has 
made the Bensons, Howard,John, Carol, and Mary 
honorary members for 2006 and 2007) The MACC 
fund did not get much this summer due to our rain-
outs and the fact that it is difficult to collect at fairs 
where Susan does not clerk.  She will figure these 
amounts and request that those who signed up for 
the whole summer remit the money to her. There is 
also some confusion as to whether those who vol-
unteer at the first meet are willing to do so for the 
whole season.  We will  provide some sort of com-
mitment form in the spring newsletter and at the 
early meets. The Rain Outs cost us this year.  The 
starting gate actually made money thanks to the 
Michigan fairs.  Susan will write a summary for the 
newsletter. The Financial Charts are included here. 
Basil moved that the report be accepted and Brian 
seconded. Carried.
4.Committee Reports 
a.  Annual Meeting
    i.  Agenda.  The sales manager has been fired 
so we may have to do some adjusting next year.  
The hotel is now a Howard Johnson and 50 rooms 
have been blocked. We will provide snacks and a 
video room for Fri. night. Saturday registration will 
begin at 8:30 as many people are early risers.  We 
need a 9:30 speaker.  Some suggestions included 
Reed Remley for updates in shoeing or someone 
from California on the Diamond Alliance in which 
case, some from Minnesota might come. This might 
work if Minn. is in our USTA District. Nancy will ask 
Reed and Gabe will contact California. Lunch a little 
earlier, from 11:00 to 12:00 so the afternoon isn’t 
too crowded.  WHHA Meeting from 12:00 to 2:45.  
At 3:00 Chris Boring, noted trainer/driver will speak 
until 4:00 at which time Bob will have the USTA 

Meeting until 5:15. Then comes Social Hour. Dinner, 
the Awards and Auction at 6:00.  Chris Boring may 
begin the Banquet too.
    ii. Duties.  The newsletter will have a pre-pay 
and membership page. Jeanne will collect the mail 
ins. Jeanne is asked to send money and member-
ships to Susan as soon as she gets them. Gabe 
has a sign up for registration and will ask people to 
sign up for specific times. Meal cost will be $22.50. 
The menu will be the same. Becky and Susan are 
handling the Auction organizing and money col-
lecting.  Bob Wedel will again do the auctioneering.  
Bid Spotters are Rick and Basil.  Gabe will do the 
power point presentation with critical help from Su-
san.  There was some discussion as to Hall of Fame 
possibilities and the point made that if no nomina-
tions come in it’s OK as this is a special award and 
doesn’t have to be awarded each year. If someone 
nominates a Horse, it should be accompanied by 
some statistics and there should be some connec-
tion to Wis. Votes will be sent snail mail to Kerry 
Long as he has agreed to compile again.
    iii. Awards.  Jessica will create and print the 
Certificates for Top Ten Trotters, Pacers and Drivers. 
Woody will be asked to make the Top Ten award 
presentations. Plaques will be awarded to Top Trot-
ter, Top Pacer, and Top Driver.  Gabe will send out 
letters requesting that the winners come to the 
meeting but he will not tell them the specific award. 
There was some discussion of a desire to recognize 
owners and trainers for their behind the scenes 
involvement but no conclusion as to how to do this.  
It is sometimes hard to differentiate as some own-
ers who train don’t have trainer’s licenses. Another 
possibility discussed is to give certificates to the 
fastest 2 and 3 year old horses and drivers. The 
traveling trophy for the fastest trotter and the fast-
est pacer has not been purchased. It needs to be 
reasonably priced and have room for several year’s 
worth of winners.  Susan has been entrusted to 
make this decision.  The points have been calcu-
lated for the winners. Top Trotter is B.T. Rocket and 
Pacer is Dancer’s Shiann. The Traveling trophy for 
the Fastest Trotter goes to  Photo Dream and the 
Fastest Pacer to Apache Shooter. Appreciation will 
be noted for those involved in transporting, driving, 
and maintaining the starting gate: Betty Prevost, 
Kyle Falvey, Mark Swinehart. Kayla O’Connell was 
invaluable for her help with the Horse Fair.  And 
Nancy Remley raised over $500 selling hats! Gabe 
has chosen Russ Gald for Horseperson of The Year 
for excellence in training.

(cont’d on next page)



and support of racing in Wisc. The Laird Memorial 
for Excellence will be given to Conrad Lewison for 
his historical and continued support for racing in 
Viroqua.
    Iv. Director Nominations.  Becky, Gabe and Gary 
(finishing a term for Rick Tong) are up. Rick and 
Jeanne will collect nominations which should get 
to Gabe 3/4 weeks ahead so that he can make up 
the ballots.  Ballots will be counted by audience 
volunteers. Attendance at Board Meetings will be 
addressed with a By-law requirement to be deter-
mined at the Annual Meeting. 
    b. Fund Raising. See financial report. The Silent 
Auction last year was our biggest and best. Becky 
will solicit again what people will bring. Nancy has 
requested getting old Sires and Dams.  We will auc-
tion the tire horse.
    c. Insurance. The idea of a Youth Camp has been 
abandoned because of insurance. Race tracks can 
hold them because they already have the insur-
ance.  Not possible for us. Rick will design and print 
a form for 3rd party insurance to be offered in April.  
The change of dates (June to June) makes it bet-
ter to wait to ask if anyone wants this.  It is noted 
that since it all is under HHI, we only need it in one 
state.
    d. Legislative.  No discussion.
    e. Membership. Membership is up.  We are at 
177. Susan will approach Bob about adding a WHHA 
membership form to his mailing for the meeting.  
Hopefully this might catch USTA members who do 
not now belong.  Jessica will be asked to find the 
list of USTA members from Wis. and get to Jeanne 
to compare lists and seek new members.
    f. Newsletter.  Need to get info to Susan/ Jess 
before Thanksgiving because Jessica is coming 
home for turkey and they will work then.
    g. Promotions.  The 75th anniversary celebration 
day went well. The horsemen enjoyed the facilities 
and the food. Thanks to Becky, Susan, Tom and 
Mary Puetz, Bensons  et. al.. The Bensons’ were 
very grateful for the award and will be back next 
year.  There are 6 of the trophy glasses left.  They 
will be on the table for the silent auction and origi-
nally cost $12 each. Four anniversary hats are also 
left and will be auctioned. We still have the banner 
and hopefully people will share some of their his-
torical trivia on a table set up for this. Susan will 
put together the booklet for the meeting and will 
include some of the historical info she has.
Some discussion of the possibility of the Pick a Win-
ner winner’s getting a winner’s circle photo with 
their horse might be fun and help encourage a fan.
    h. Racing.  Elkhorn track and facilities have been 

the best and consequently attract horses.  The track 
at Viroqua was the best this year of all the years 
racing there. (Universal declaration) Four Rain Outs 
this year hurt.  Monroe church group will be back 
as they were convinced by the Remleys that the 
money should be used for the purpose for which it 
was raised. Weyauwega rain caused lots of prob-
lems for the horsemen and the board.  We need to 
remind everyone that we race there because we 
provide the entertainment.  We need to let the Fair 
Board have a chance to get the track in shape and 
that we would never ask the horses race on danger-
ous track. However, it needs to be a collaborative 
decision with the Fair Board, Judges and Superin-
tendent of Speed.  Thanks for the patience of those 
who waited.  One good note was that perhaps it will 
be a wake up call for the fair to begin getting the 
track in shape before race day.  USTA rules say that 
if anyone withdraws and the races are not called, 
they must forfeit the entry fee. 
Coggins Review.  Richland Center and Viroqua have 
the same state inspector who demanded original 
coggins.  As we are used to this info being recorded 
at the beginning of the season, this was an unwel-
come surprise. At Richland Center, Scott Gald eased 
this problem by knowing the fair representative and 
getting copies for the inspector who was not on the 
grounds.  At Viroqua, she brooked no compromise.  
Consequently, this board is advising that we carry 
the Original Coggins and have 10 copies or so made 
to hand over as we travel. Gabe will speak to the 
state vet for some clarification and get a copy of 
the law from the State Dept of Ag. Animal Division.  
This information will be added to the condition book 
as well as sent to members prior to the season.
Breathalyzer.  This went better than expected.  
There were even some Thank You’s.
Close races.  Some movement toward having a 
photo finish was suggested. The chart camera 
which we own would suffice but it would need a 
separate photographer who would do it, as well as a 
special VCR and portable TV. There was a question 
as to whether we should have a policy for deciding 
placements of horses within 1/2 length by camera.  
This would take any controversy off the shoulders 
of the officials and could be offered to the fair board 
as a service. Elkhorn fair might let us borrow the 
VCR.  The charted line was a welcome addition for 
the folks racing at Prairie Meadows this year and 
it was suggested that it would be good to have at 
Viroqua because of its thirty day proximity to the 
Iowa meet.
Next year.  Elkhorn has only one date open, July 28.  
Basil called and Brian 2nd that we book it for the

October Meeting Minutes Continued



Wisconsin Harness Horse Association
Membership Benefits

~ Quarterly Newsletter

~ Condition book for summer racing schedule 

~ Free classified ads in newsletter for horses/equipment, etc.

~ 10% off WHHA logowear 

~ Inclusion on “Related Industry Links” web page for your stable or a business with a 
paid advertisment.

~ Voting rights at the annual meeting

~ Opportunities to hear speakers and learn more about our industry.

~ Chance to nominate a person, family or horse for the Wisconsin Harness Racing Hall 
of Fame.

~ Time to share the year’s experiences at the annual meeting, awards banquet and 
auction.

~ Representation with a unified voice. Power in numbers.

~ Satisfaction of knowing you are helping to keep racing alive in Wisconsin.

~ And it’s just plain fun!!!



Join the WHHA!

Wisconsin Harness Horse Association
2007 Membership Form

Please fill out the following information completely

 Name 														            

 Address 														            

 City, State, Zip Code 												          

 USTA Membership # & Driving Colors 									       

 E-mail address 													           

 Active Membership - $20.00 each		  __________

 I want a Condition Book - Free		  __________

 TOTAL ENCLOSED				    __________

Make checks payable to WHHA.
Return this page with your check to:

Jeanne Marquis
6651 Hyslop Road
Dane, WI  53529



2006 Annual Meeting in Pictures

Top Ten Trotters
Back (L to R)  Jeanne Marquis (Muskiemar I) Daniel Epp (Hot Paco); Myron Kauppi 
(Larkspurs Star); Ron Hanusa (Crafty Sailor, Peach Tree, My Flaming Excel); Gary 
Magee (Fox Valley Bunns)
Front (L to R)  Rick Davis (Ryan’s Victory); Rick Magee (B-T-Rocket)

Horse		  Points	 Owner(s)
B-T-Rocket		  345		  Kevin & Rick Magee and James Dins
Ryan’s Victory		 280		  Rick Davis
Muskiemar I		  275		  Jeanne Marquis
Fox Valley Bunns	 240		  Gary Magee
Crafty Sailor		  230		  Dave Carter
Larkspurs Star	 165		  Myron Kauppi
Peach Tree		  160		  Nicholas Carter
Hot Paco		  155		  Daniel Epp
My Flaming Excel	 155		  Dave Carter
Great Getaway	 110		  Van Nelson



2006 Annual Meeting in Pictures 

Top Ten Pacers
Back (L to R)  Durwood Maas (Whose Trick N Who); Bob Yohn (Prairie Dream); 
Del Schmeichel (Silver Lotto); Kevin Magee (Sgt Cole Hotspur); Paul Kearns, Gary 
Schmit (Ivegotthehotspur); Russ Shannon (Barus Oxplosion)
Front (L to R)  John Remley (Badger Beauty); Gabe Wand (Dancin in Dakota); Rick 
Davis (Dancer’s Shiann); (Scott Douglas (Lucky Lamont Kid)

Horse		  Points	 Owner(s)
Dancer’s Shiann	 345		  Rick Davis
Whose Trick N Who	 315		  Durwood Maas
Prairie Dream		 270		  Bob & Carol Yohn
Barus Oxplosion	 265		  B. Russell Shannon
Badger Beauty	 235		  John Remley
Ivegotthehotspur	 235		  Gary Schmit, Paul Kearns & Darryl Bockop
Silver Lotto		  235		  Del & Diane Schmeichel
Dancin in Dakota	 225		  Gabe & Robert Wand
Lucky Lamont Kid	 195		  Scott Douglas
Sgt Cole Hotspur	 195		  Kevin & Rick Magee



2006 Annual Meeting in Pictures

Top Ten Drivers
Back (L to R)  Butch Douglas; Bob Yohn; Rick Davis; Gary Magee; Gary Rath; Ron 
Hanusa (for Dave Carter)
Front (L to R)  John Remley; Susan & Jay Garrels; Rick Magee

Driver		  Points	 Hometown
John Remley		  1160		  Monroe, WI
Rick Magee		  810		  Clintonville, WI
Jay Garrels		  800		  Clinton, WI
Rick Davis		  650		  Marshfield, WI
Ben Gald		  620		  Richland Center, WI
Gary Magee		  595		  Shawano, WI
Bob Yohn		  575		  Columbus, WI
Allen Butch Douglas	 550		  Mineral Point, WI
Gary Rath		  540		  Genoa, IL
Dave Carter		  405		  Eau Claire, WI



Service Awards

Kyle Falvey
Mark Swinehart

Tom Puetz
Kaylla O’Connell
Betty Prevost

Horseman of the Year

Russell Gald

James Laird Memorial Award
for Excellence

Conrad Lewison

2006 Annual Meeting in Pictures 



If Horses use it…we carry it! 

OF

Oconomowoc
N. Hyw. P, Brown St. 

   567-2699 

Genesee Depot
Hwy 59 & 83 

    968-3333

Feed & Pet Supply Stores…Celebrating 15 years! 

We  Specialize in Equine feed and all related items 

Authorized Dealer:  NUTRENA FEEDS 
Authorized Dealer:  BUCKEYE FEEDS 
Pine & Aspen shavings in huge supply! 
Equine Tack, Health & Groom products 
Barn Lime, PDZ, Equi-Shine, De-wormers 
Stable supplies, Pasture seed, Equi-Litter 
Equestrian clothing, gloves, helmets, gifts 

        DELIVERY SERVICE AVAILABLE 

           NEW STABLE ACCOUNTS WELCOME!!!! 

Celebrating 
Our 15th year!

Visit us on line at: www.fonfeed.com
(Great maps to our stores and other Equine links on website) 





Anderson & Magee Pass Away 

Calvin DeWitt Anderson, loving father and hus-
band passed away on January 13, 2007 at the age 
of 75.  He was born in Beloit, Wisc. on December 7, 
1931 and spent his childhood enjoying the family 
farm outside of Fulton, Wisc. with his parents Ber-
nice and Dewey and sister Audrey.  He graduated 
from Edgerton High School in 1949 and proudly 
served his country by joining the U.S. Air Force and 
was honorably discharged in 1954.  He married 
Catherine Mehok of Pittsburg, Penn. on October 25, 
1954 and the couple lived their 49 years together 
in Evansville.  The marriage was blessed with five 
children: Warren, Beverly, Teresa, Charles and Ra-
chel.  He owned and operated Anderson TV & Appli-
ance for many years and retired to pursue his love 
of horses through harness racing.  He had been a 
member of many organizations including the VFW, 
Lions Club, American Legion, Union Lodge F&AM 
#32, Evansville and Bega Shrine in Green Bay.  He 
lived the past two years in Appleton, spending time 
with friends and family and is remembered by his 
loved ones.

Friends and family would like to thank ThedaCare At 
Home for their support and care during their time of 
need.

A visitation was held on Friday, January 19 at Ward 
Funeral Home in Evansville with a Masonic service 
conducted by Union Lodge F&AM #32 of Evansville.  
The funeral was on Saturday, January 20, also at 
the Ward Funeral Home.  Burial was at the Maple 
Hill Cemetary with military honors presented by 
Evansville VFW Post 6905.  Memorials may be made 
to the Hospice service:  ThedaCare At Home; P.O. 
Box 469; Neenah, WI  54957.

Elwood C. Magee, age 84, of Shawano, passed 
away Sunday, Feb. 12, 2007.

Elwood was born on May 26, 1922, in Gillett, the 
son of the late Hugh and Irene (Thompson) Ma-
gee. He grew up in the Angelica area and on Feb. 
26, 1944, he was united in marriage to Elva Muck. 
The past 56 years he resided in Shawano. Elwood 
was very active in the sport of harness racing and 
received many awards: Horse Person of the Year 
and was inducted into the Wisconsin Harness Rac-
ing Hall of Fame. He enjoyed deer hunting, bowling, 
traveling and family get-togethers. Elwood was a 
member of United Methodist Church in Shawano, 
the Wisconsin Harness Horse Association, the Il-
linois Harness Horse Association, and Rest Haven 
Cemetery Association. He was also a former volun-
teer firefighter and a school bus driver.

He was preceded in death by: a brother, Curtis Ma-
gee; and a grandson, Ryan Magee.

Elwood is survived by: his wife, Elva; two daugh-
ters, Sally (Dave) Zander of Shawano, and Patti 
(Jeff) Hitzler of Green Bay; four sons, Gary (Donna) 
Magee of Shawano, Dale (Carol) Magee of Red 
River, Randy (Evelyn) Magee of Iron River, Wis., 
Brian (Nancy) Magee of Shawano; a sister, Joyce 
Schneider of Shawano; nine grandchildren; and 
seven great-grandchildren.

A funeral service was held at 11 a.m. on Wednes-
day, Feb. 14, at the United Methodist Church in 
Shawano with the Rev. Jeff Uhler officiating. Elwood 
was buried in the Rest Haven Cemetery. Family and 
friends were asked to come to the Swedberg-Wendt 
Funeral Home in Bonduel on Tuesday, Feb. 13, from 
4 until 8 p.m. and after 10 a.m. at the church until 
the time of the service. Swedberg-Wendt Funeral 
Home in Bonduel assisted the family with the ar-
rangements. www.swedbergfuneralhome.com

Coming Up in the Next Issue...
2007 Racing Season Preview
 Midwest Horse Fair Review
 Horses In Training Report

 USTA Rule Changes
 Condition Book Supplement

Don’t Delay
the deadline for the next 

issue is:

May 1st, 2007



Dear Wisconsin Horsemen,

On behalf of the MACC Fund and children with 
cancer, thank you for your generous donation of 
$625.00 in your support of childhood cancer and 
other related blood disorders research.

Your contribution will help the MACC Fund continue 
to support research into the effective treatment 
and cure of childhood cancer, which is the leading 
disease related cause of death in children after the 
newborn period.  The primary beneficiary of MACC 
Fund support is the Midwest Children’s Cancer Cen-
ter with research conducted in the MACC Fund Re-
search Center of the Medical College of Wisconsin.  
We are also pleased to be able to support research 
at the University of Wisocnsin Paul P. Carbone Com-
prehensive Cancer Center in Madison.

Thank you once again for your special gift of hope 
to children with cancer.  We are proud and grateful 
to have you on the MACC Fund Team in our 30th 
year.
 
Gratefully,
Colleen O’Neil Moran
Midwest Athlete’s Against Childhood Cancer, Inc.
Development Officer

 

For the first time, the WHHA recognized those hors-
es that used the fair circuit to give their all on the 
track.  In most cases, these horses paced or trot-
ted the fastest of their season.  The fastest horse 
in each division of 2 year old filly and colt trotter, 2 
year old filly and colt pacer, 3 year old filly and colt 
trotter, 3 year old filly and colt pacer and aged mare  
and horse pacer and aged mare and horse trotter.

The fastest trotter was Photo Dream, owned by the 
Banks family in Minnesota and driven John Remley 
of Monroe, Wisc.  They received the 1st (and soon 
to be annual) Jay Eye See Traveling Trophy.

Apache Shooter holds the fastest pacing mile in 
2006 with driver Gary Rath up.  The pacing trophy, 
the Golden Miss Traveling Triophy, will be sent up to 
Susan & Loren Pyle for the year and then they must 
relinquish it for next year’s awards winners!

Overall on the fastest marks; 6 were taken at 
Elkhorn, 2 at Race Lake, 2 at Viroqua, 1 at Mineral 
Point and 1 at Monroe.  It is great to see that all 
gaits, ages and sexes can find their speed at one of 
our many Wisconsin fair tracks.

MACC Fund Thank You; Fastest Marks

Visit us online at
www.wiharnessracing.com



2007 Coggins Test Requirements

State of Wisconsin Rules
Each horse must have an ORIGINAL 2007 Negative Coggins test to enter the grounds.  
You may be asked to present papers at the gate, so be prepared.  Horses not having pa-
pers will have to immediately leave the grounds and may be subject to quarantine.

The original and a photocopy must be presented to the Clerk of Course when paying 
your entry fee at each race meet.  The Clerk of Course must compare the photocopy to 
the original.  Once deemed valid, the Clerk of Course will keep the photocopy on file at 
the Fair/Race office for the required period of 5 years.

Those who do NOT have their original Coggins will not be 
permitted to race at any Wisconsin race meets.



Ten Ways To Get In Shape To Own A Horse

	 1. Drop a heavy steel object on your foot. 
Don’t pick it up right away.  Shout “Get off, stupid! 
Get off!”
	 2. Leap out of a moving vehicle and practice 
“Relaxing into the fall”.Roll lithely into a ball, and 
spring to your feet!
	 3. Learn to grab your checkbook out of your 
purse/pocket and write out a $200.00 check with-
out even looking down.
	 4. Jog long distances carrying a halter and 
holding out a carrot. Go ahead and tell the neigh-
bors what you’re doing.They might as well know
now.
	 5. Affix a pair of reins to a moving freight 
train and practice pulling it to a halt. And smile as if 
you are really having fun.
	 6. Hone your fibbing skills. “See hon, moving 
hay bales is fun!” and I am glad your lucky perfor-
mance and multi-million dollar horse won you
first place - I’m just thankful that my hard work and 
actual ability won me second place”.
	 7. Practice dialing your chiropractor’ s num-
ber with both arms paralyzed to the shoulder, and 
one foot anchoring the lead rope of a frisky horse.
	 8.Borrow the US Army slogan; “Be all that 
you can be.” As in, you can be bitten, thrown, 
kicked, slimed, trampled, etc.”
	 9. Lie face down in the mud in your most ex-
pensive riding clothes and repeat to yourself: “This 
is a learning experience, this is a learning experi-
ence,. ..”
	 10. Marry money.
	 11. (Bonus lesson.)
		  Q: What is the way to make a small	
	                fortune in the horse business?
		  A: Start with a large one.

 ~ Donated by WHHA Member Sadie Smith

October Meeting Minutes Continued

Middle Meet. Susan will do this. Weyauwega Lions 
Club has approached us for a date for a fund raiser.  
Gary Magee will follow up.  It was suggested that 
it be close to the fair date so the track will be in 
better shape for the fair races. Perhaps we will get 
another date out of this.  Mineral Point will continue 
with the Early Meet.  Some discussion was held 
around the need to increase local advertising, to 
help fairs promote racing by sending press releases 
to local papers highlighting local horsemen.  We 
need contacts with these local venues.  Jess may 
have some on file. 
        i.  Starting gate.  Made money. Thanks Iron-
wood and Norway.  Deanne has attained her license 
and did a great job starting at Richland Center and 
Viroqua.  Thanks go to Bob Mohr for changing the 
flat tire at Elkhorn.  Thanks to Mike and Pat Plant. 
The gate is in the barn at Viroqua.  Conrad will 
see to winter care. We need to find someone to 
be responsible for coordinating the whole season. 
This person doesn’t have to drive it just organize 
all those involved.  This has to be someone who 
is not racing.  Gabe says he’s not scratching his 
horse again to take care of the gate. It was noted 
that Gabe didn’t get to race at Elkhorn because he 
had to transport the gate. Norway may be moving 
it’s dates to earlier days so this may help with the 
Labor Day dates here.  Cindy and Donna will take 
of repairing saddle pads.  The gate needs no major 
repairs.  Mark Swinehart will be asked to service in 
the spring again.  As to schooling colts before our 
first couple of meets, it would be best to let every 
one know ahead of time that they have this option.
 5.  New Business.  The Elkhorn Trotting Club needs 
a thank you for their help in putting on the race 
meets.
Logowear.  Logowear is pretty well sold out.  Nancy 
will help in resupply.  Requests were made for 
crewneck, mesh t shirts for wearing under colors, 
zip switches, hooded zipper sweatshirts and mesh 
caps.  Mesh caps with logo could be used for thank 
you gifts for track crews, person at gate etc.  Nancy 
and Kim will look into.  Will need at least 60 for the 
summer.  A gift box with cap, programs, USTA info 
could be made for each fair board member as good 
will gesture.
6. Future meeting.  To be determined but held 
within a month of the annual meeting.
7.  Basil moved to adjourn, Brian 2nd. Approved

Get in Shape to Own A Horse



Happy Horses
Win Races!!!!!

		  Picky Eater?  Nervous Horses?
		  92% of horses have ulcers

			   Gut Protector is the answer!

		  Also try BEP High Stamina
			   “The Motivator”
		  For stiff joints try

			   Holy Guacomole!!!
			   Subside

		  Happy Horse Products
Our products are natural and will not test positive

	 Bonfire Sales
Becky Swinehart

			   608-728-1818
bonfire@ticon.net



Annual Meeting Auction 

Thank you to the following busi-
nesses and individuals who don-
tated items for the silent and live 
auctions:
Ma Augsburger
Big Dees
Rick Davis
Richard & Joanne Gilbertson
Robert & Deb Grismore
Harness Racing Communications
Hawthorne Racecourse
Horseman Publishing Co.
Jerald Sulky Company
Lodi Vet
Dave and Kathy Magee
Gary and Donna Magee
Rick Magee
Madison Equine
Jeanne Marquis
Maywood Park
Cindy & Tom Noak
Nutramax
The Prevost Family
Protecto
Tom Peutz
Rainyday Saddlery
Susan and Jessica Schroeder
Siegels
Roger Smith
Pat & Jim Springer
Nellie Suppanz
Swiss Valley Dairy
Uncle’s Happy Horse
United States Trotting Association
Walsh Harness & Saddlery
Jeanne Wendricks
Woody Woodridge
Yohn Stable

And to those that bought:
Ma Augsburger
Joe Barnes
Bob Bergum
Linda Considine
Rick Davis
James & Kathy Dins
Lori & Scott Douglas
Roger Fenrick
Dr. Friedman
Russ Gald
Sally Gald
Susan & Jay Garrels
Robert & Deb Grismore
Gary Koerber
Margaret Lewison
Durwood Maas
Donna & Gary	 Magee
Kevin Magee
Rick Magee
Jeanne Marquis
Dyan McCabe
Brian  McMahon
Tom Noack
Mary Puetz
Kay Rath

John Remley
Mary Remley
Dr. Ken Rucker
Del & Diane Schmeichel
Gary Schmidt
Susan & Jessica Schroeder
Jenny Selvik
Russ Shannon
Sadie Smith
Jim & Pat Springer
Nellie Suppanz
Joan Swanson
Becky Swinehart
Uncle Happy Horse	
Jim VanSchyndel
Gabe Wand
Sara Weaver
Wayne	Weaver
Jeanne	Wendricks
Sarah Wheeler
Woody	 Woodbridge
Bob & Carol Yohn

Wisconsin Harness News
P.O. Box 11002 • Lexington, KY  40512

Tel (608) 772-5600 • Fax (859) 368-0182
www.wiharnessracing.com

wiharnessnews@yahoo.com

 Ad Colors
 Two and a half pages are available in 4 color.
 Preference will be given to full page ads on a first
 come first serve basis.  All other ads are black
 and white.

 Black & White Ad Rates
			   Per Issue	 Yearly
 Full Page		  $  35.00	 $125.00
 Half Page		  $  25.00	 $  90.00
 Quarter Page	$  15.00	 $  55.00
 Eighth Page		  $  10.00	 $  35.00

 4 Color Ad Rates
 Full Page		  $  55.00	 $200.00
 Half Page		  $  40.00	 $150.00

 Ad Dimensions
 All ad sizes are based on 8.5” x 11” with a 1/2”
 margin.

Good Luck to All our 
Horsemen who have
been writing checks 
this winter and hop-
eing the ground will
be soft enough to
train on.  Here’s to
the big guys just
waiting to sign our
big purse checks!



Barron County Fair 
Rice Lake, Wisconsin

Racing:

Wednesday, July 18th 
Thursday, July 19th 

Post Time: 7:00pm 

	

	 • Liberal Purses 
	 • Classes to accommodate all horses! 
	 • Race Day On Track Insurance Provided! 
	 • Great Stalls – Bedding PROVIDED 
	 • One of the FASTEST fair tracks in the Midwest!! 

Don’t forget your ORIGINAL
2007 Negative Coggins Test

And Interstate Health Certificates!

Mark Your Calendar!! 

											               Call Inquiries to:  

									              Bud Epp – (715) 234-6448
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